WEST  WRATTING  PARISH  COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council held on Monday 11th 

November 2013 in the Village Hall at 8pm.


Those present were:
Chairman Job, Cllrs. McCall, Heath, Rowland





& Ross-Bain.  Dist.Cllr Fraser, 5 parishioners






& the Parish Clerk.

1. Apologies:  

Before apologies were given Chairman Job paid tribute to Cllr. Wallace, who recently died, saying what a loss it was to the whole village.  Over the many years he was a Parish Councillor he diligently looked after the maintenance of the village, including the Village Hall, Playground, Pump Shelter, Noticeboards, bus shelter and also the Church, as well as blocked drains and holes in the road.  The Parish Council wish to thank him and his family for everything that he has done. 

Apologies received from Dist.Cllr. Barrett and County Cllr. Hickford.

2. Declaration of interest:  None

3. Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9th September were signed as correct.  Cllr. McCall told Council that the Coronation Commemorative Jubilee tree had been planted and looks good in its position.

4. Opportunity for Public Statement:

a) Colin McCall, Footpath Officer, said the footpaths were in good order and had had a late cut.  Regarding the litter picked up over this past year, a total of 30 bin liners have been filled.  A new young volunteer, Nick Brown, has joined the team as part of the Duke of Edinburgh Award programme.

b) Michael Hampton asked the Parish Council to think again about Skippers Road Junction.  He had written to County Cllr. Hickford with his idea of two three arm junctions which would slow all the traffic down and would also require less land and be less costly to create.  The Police had told him that they thought it unsafe to do a manual check but a tube across the road would do the same job.  He could not see that cyclists would have a problem.  He asked the Parish Council to seek further information on his idea before agreeing to the more expensive staggered junction.  

c) Mrs Mira Nichols also spoke about speeding through the village and the safety of the junction.  Despite the addition of rumble strips further accidents have taken place, one only two weeks ago.  The Chairman said it might help if a sub-committee was formed to lobby and liaise and look into what might be available regarding signage.  The Parish Council has limited powers and has to take note of the professional views as what needs to be done.  He also mentioned the volume of traffic through the village;  perhaps there could be a weight restriction order for traffic through the village.  Cllr. Ross-Bain said the junction work is “high priority” and scheduled to be carried out next year when there will be funding.  Mrs Nichols said she would be prepared to help and it was agreed to put an item in Challenge.

d) Mrs C. Carpentier spoke about the safety issue concerning Viking Close, where people, particularly children going to school and the elderly and disabled, find it hazardous walking down to the junction because of speeding traffic and the poor visibility.   She asked the Parish Council what plans there were for a footpath as there are 8 children in the Close, three of which walk down to catch the school bus.

e) Mike Rowland spoke about the Trustees of the Village Hall.  There should be two members nominated by the Parish Council but there are only five Parish Councillors.  The Chairman said he would attend the AGM of the Village Hall which is in 4 weeks time and felt that there should be at least one representative from the Parish Council.

5. West Wratting Football Club:  Nothing further to report.  

6. Planning:  Mr M Hampton said he had attended the Planning Committee meeting with regard to the Mines Farm application.  The application went through despite the Parish Council refusing it.

7. Housing Survey:  The offer by Six Mile Bottom Estate of a piece of land beyond The Old Police House was discussed.  Cllr. McCall had spoken to the new owners of the Old Police House who were agreeable to possible housing being built nearby.  It was agreed to accept this offer and write to Toby Owen, Estate Manager of Six Mile Bottom Estate and then inform Ulrika Maccariello of this.

8. Correspondence:
a) A further letter had been written to Mrs M Potter, Secretary of the Sports Pavilion requesting the survey and revaluation of the building.  The Parish Clerk had been told verbally that this was in hand but she has received nothing so far.

b) A request to the CCC for their contribution towards verge grass cutting was sent and a cheque for £346.53 received.

9.  Finance:

a) Authorised payments:
£133.20   HM Inland Rev. 2nd quarter (chq. 881) paid

£327.00   CGM – Inv. Nos. 4430 & 4571 (chq. 882) paid

£355.28    Parish Clerk’s salary (2 months). (chq. 883)

£120.00    PKF Littlejohn – external audit invoice. (chq. 884)

£  64.32    Service of Strimmer for footpaths (Simon Anderson) (chq. 885)

£    9.14    STP Stationery – Printer ink & punched plastic holders. (chq.886)

£   25.00   The Royal British Legion – Poppy wreath (chq. 887)

£156.30    CGM Inv. 4811 (Oct.) (chq. 888).

b) Monies received: 

£5151.00  2nd tranche of Precept.

£  346.53   CCC for verge grass cutting.

c) Pre-budget:  Updated budget sheet and accounts spread sheet had been distributed to all the councillors.  Cllr. Rowland said the budget was on target.  Maintenance was the one section that might be overspent as there had been some heavy expenditure.  The Chairman said Council would need to find someone to look after the maintenance of the village.  Unfortunately Mr Don Baker, who so ably helped Cllr. Wallace, is moving from the village.  The Parish Clerk will put something in Challenge.

d) Clarification:  The question of the contribution from the WWFC of £250 per year was raised as this has not been paid as they objected to the wording “for grass cutting”.  It was agreed that this should be changed to “use of recreation ground”.  A letter will be sent to Mrs M Potter.

10. Telephone Kiosk:  This has been cleaned and decorated and paid for by Mr & Mrs Brereton.  We are most thankful to them.

11. Danger spots:
a) Common Crossroads – discussed earlier.

b) Minor Highway Improvement Scheme:  Cllr. Ross-Bain has completed and submitted the application regarding a footpath from Viking Close down to the junction for next year’s input.  The Panels will score against particular aims which are:  a) risk; b) road safety and c) social improvement.  It was suggested that the residents of Viking Close be asked to write individual letters giving their specific needs and the difference a footpath would make.  In particular any mobility problems, wheelchairs, pushchairs etc. inability of children’s friends to visit because of the traffic hazard.  Mrs Carpentier agreed to coordinate these letters and get them to Cllr. Ross-Bain, who was thanked by the Chairman for all his help on this.

c) Pot holes and overgritting:  Cllr. Fraser said he would contact Cllr. Hickford about this.

12. Report on Meetings attended by Parish Councillors:

a) Cllr. McCall had little to report on the Sports Pavilion.  Paul Santry and Malcolm Luff had not come tonight so there is obviously nothing new to report on the new pitches or their possible use of the Bowls club area.  However they are well aware of the need to involve the village when decisions about possible new pitches are put forward.  The Youth teams are doing well.   The “Sinking fund” has been increased from the funds raised at their musical event.  There is a need for another Parish Council representative on the Sports Pavilion Committee as Cllr. Wallace had been a representative with Cllr. McCall.

b) Cllr. McCall said that a new Mobile Warden has now been appointed and has started her job.

c) Cllr. Rowland told Council that a Health Workshop had been held at the Balsham Church Institute and there will be another one at the same venue on 24th January 2014.

d) The Chairman thanked Cllrs. Heath and Ross-Bain for their involvement at the Weston Woods Memorial Remembrance service.

13. Electoral Matters:  An election for a new Parish Council will be held next year in May.  There are now only five councillors and Cllr. Heath has said that he will not stand again due to his work commitments.  Cllr. McCall said that she also did not wish to stand for re-election.  There is a need to promote this coming election and to get residents interested in putting their names forward for nomination.  The Parish Clerk will put an item in Challenge about what it means to be a Parish Councillor, but parish councillors must also talk to those they feel might be interested and encourage them to put up for nomination.

14.  Report by Dist.Cllr. Fraser:

a) A review of the polling stations is currently being carried out.  He presumed West Wratting were happy for the Village Hall to continue to be used as a Polling Station.

b) Council were told that highspeed Broadband would not be in this area until September 2015.

c) A small fund is being made available to improve bus shelters, e.g. decorating, cycle racks etc. 

d) The SCDC call centre has received complaints about the slowness of answering and the lack of Voice Mail response.  A training course is being held to try and get a better service.  Cllr. Fraser would be pleased to know if there is still a problem.

15.  Report by County Cllr. Hickford:  A report had been circulated to all the parish councillors so despite Cllr. Hickford being unable to attend due to illness everyone was briefed by his report.

16. Any Other Business:

Cllr. Heath spoke about cars parking outside the Village Hall.  It would be better if they were parked in the Recreation Ground car park apart from the fact that it was pitch black.  Could a sensor light be put up to enable people to park there at night.  This will go on the next Agenda.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 13th January 2014.







Chairman………………………………

